APRIL MEETING MINUTES

Meeting was held on Tues, April 11 at 6pm. Minutes and Treasurers report were read and accepted by those present.

Vice President Report:

May 14-18th New Bold Fire Department

Need volunteers for search & rescue event to transport search dogs & people to various places

Pelican River Forest Recreation Easement

Several of our fellow Oneida County ATV/UTV clubs and the Oneida CountyATV/UTV Council have signed a letter supporting the Pelican River Forest Recreation Easement. At the May 9th meeting, we will be discussing this project and voting whether to sign this letter of support as a club.

What is the Pelican River Forest Project? Please read about it at this

link: www.PelicanRiver.Org). Individuals can also sign the letter of support at: https://pelicanriver.org/sign-on-letter/.

Voting was held to reinstate Paul Hagen as President, by a majority vote, Paul Hagen will continue his presidency.

Maps Committee

Proposed schematic of the map will be 2x4 business ads, location to be identified on back of map. Sponsors will also receive a sponsorship decal to display at their business. This Fall the club will start talking with businesses for the 2024 maps.

Opening Kemp Street from west side of bridge to the west entrance of Quality inn. We have written support from the businesses and Chamber of Commerce, the City Council has approved to open this section and the county board will need to vote.

H2H Bar has asked that the right of way on Hwy 47 to Larsen Drive to be open, we will need to contact the State. Oneida County or Town of New Bold will need to be petitioned to get that section opened.

Trail Report:

County working on East loop

Shingle Mill and Camp 6 Roads intersection, we will have work done on that portion of the trail, rain diversion on hill and recycled blacktop

Aug 18-19-20th Overnight Club Trail Ride More information to come

Trail Coordinator position

Current Trail Coordinator John Knudsen will be retiring at the end of 2023, this position will need to be filled. Responsible for the maintenance of 18 miles of the Enterprise trails.

The position consists of checking trails all of the time for trees blocking trails, signage and posts in good condition, after storms looking for any washouts and distribution of map boxes. Club has a dump trailer, weed eaters, etc. Please contact John if interested.

APRIL MEETING MINUTES

Continued-

Trail signage

WATVA and The Bureau of Corrections has gotten together to make trail signage. There are 13 facilities where prisoners make trail signage, timing is a little longer and cost is about half the price.

Club's Meet & Greet

Tom Ciaccio confirmed the date and time of Saturday, June 24th 10am to 2pm at Enterprise shelter. More info to come as time gets closer.

Fundraising ideas

Meat raffle (freezer full of meat)

Cash raffle

Woodpecker Ride,

A coordinator is needed

Poster and Thank you letters to be updated

Cash raffle? Or Ideas?

Club By-Laws

It was discussed that a Committee to be formed to review all of the Club By-Laws and make proposal of any changes that should come up.

Mapping Software

The Oneida County Council is asking clubs what the preference is, whether it's Ride Command or VV Mapping.

NATH Ride

For the NATH ride, a Basket of goodies is needed. Linda Gary volunteered to put a basket together.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm